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ON OCCASION OF SPECULATIONS ABOUT BANNING OF WALK WITHIN BELGRADE 'PRIDE WEEK'
The Center for Euro-Atlantic Studies (CAES) from Belgrade maintains that possible decision by the Ministry of Interior to ban protest walk within “The Pride Week” would represent either a proof that state administration does not control all parts of the security system or that Serbia as a state uses the services of paramilitary formations the ravaging of which could be witnessed in Belgrade in 2010 and in northern Kosovo in 2011. 
If protest walk is banned, Serbia will admit that it is a failed state which does not possess monopoly over organized use of force or that paramilitary formations, wrongly referred to by the general public as hooligans or football fans, are used for achievement of goals which it does not have the courage to publicly articulate, from intimidation of public by violence, sanctioning of violence over LGBT activists and those who support them, to conflict with international organizations in northern Kosovo. 
This contributes to the formation of the same pattern to which Serbia resorted during the conflicts in the 1990s, with chilling outcomes in terms of the number of war crimes and the country’s isolation. 
The Centre for Euro-Atlantic Studies has been warning for years that democratic control over armed forces and intelligence services has not been established in Serbia. 
	
	


 A part of responsibility for such state of affairs in Serbia should be apportioned to Western international community which does not have a coherent approach to supporting democratization of Serbia, especially support to security sector reform, and instead pursues its particularistic interests. The US officials year after year assess that military cooperation of Serbia, with its unreformed and uncontrolled army and intelligence services, with the United States, represents the most successful aspect of their overall relations, glossing over grave indications that units under direct control of incumbent Chief of Staff of the Serbian Army, Ljubiša Diković, had committed war crimes in Kosovo.    
The EU institutions make attempts to salvage the consequences of the lack of a joint attitude of EU member states on the status of Kosovo by making superficial and short-term moves, abstaining from providing serious assessments of the state of affairs in the security sector in Serbia, even though they dispose with several mechanisms to do so. In otherwise very detailed annual Progress Reports on Serbia issued by the European Commission, mere sentence or two addresses the security sector. 
This year’s possible banning of the protest walk within “The Belgrade Pride Week” therefore cannot be classified only as an act of violation of human rights and constitutionally guaranteed freedoms, but also as a naked regional security threat. 
We sincerely hope that the EC in its new Progress Report will pay more attention to the state of affairs in the security sector in Serbia, regardless whether the event will finally be held or not. 
Belgrade, October 1, 2012 

